
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

DISCUSSION OF AGENDA ITEMS MEETING MINUTES 

ST. AVOLD CONFERENCE ROOM, CITY HALL 

NOVEMBER 14, 2022 

6:00 P.M. 

 

Present: Mayor Mitch Colvin 

 

Council Members Katherine K. Jensen (District 1); Shakeyla 

Ingram (District 2); Mario Benavente (District 3); D. J. 

Haire (District 4); Johnny Dawkins (District 5); Derrick 

Thompson (District 6); Brenda McNair (District 7); Courtney 

Banks-McLaughlin (District 8) (arrived at 6:09 p.m.); Deno 

Hondros (District 9) 

 

Others Present: Douglas Hewett, City Manager 

Karen McDonald, City Attorney 

Adam Lindsay, Assistant City Manager 

Kelly Olivera, Assistant City Manager 

Jeff Yates, Assistant City Manager 

Jodi Phelps, Chief of Staff 

Jennifer Baptiste, Planning and Zoning Manager 

Pamela Megill, City Clerk 

Members of the Press 

 

 Mayor Colvin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

 Mayor Colvin asked Council to review the consent and other items 

of business items for this evening. 

 

 Mayor Pro Tem Dawkins requested an overview of Item 7.07, 

Authorization to Execute a Memorandum of Understanding with the North 

Carolina Civil War History Center Foundation and Adoption of Budget 

Ordinance Amendment 2023-7.  Mr. Douglas Hewett, City Manager, 

provided an overview of the item.  Discussion ensued. 

 

 Council Member Ingram requested an overview of Item 7.02, 

Approval of Interlocal Agreement Between City and Cumberland County 

Regarding Martin Luther King, Jr. Memorial Park Project. Mr. Douglas 

Hewett, City Manager, provided an overview of the item.  Discussion 

ensued. 

 

 Mayor Colvin stated Item 9.02, Public Hearing P22-33. Rezoning 
from Agricultural Residential (AR) to Limited Commercial (LC) 1.94 

acres ±, to be rezoned, located to the north of Raeford Road and west 

of Hoke Loop Road (REID #s 9476572873000 and 9476574127000), and being 

the property of Palmer Williams of Sycamore Corner LLC and represented 

by Lori Epler, Larry King & Assoc. This item has already held the 

public hearing that was both opened and closed on October 24, 2022; 

Council only needs to take action on this item this evening. 

 

 Council Member Thompson stated he would like for Council to have 

a joint meeting with the Cumberland County Board of Commissioners.  

Mayor Colvin stated he would talk to the Commission Chair, and maybe 

get a date for some time in January 2023. 

 

 Council Members Ingram and Benavente stated they are not in favor 

of support for Item 10.02, Reconsideration of the Execution of a 

Contract for Gunshot Detection Technology Services. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

6:44 p.m. 

 


